CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 
JANUARY 23, 2018
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Rita Selby, Peter Leighton, Pat Lee, Joseph Braga, Kristen Gallagher, Jim O’Leary, Jim McLellan and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.
1) BAZAAR
Kristen Gallagher reported that a bazaar follow up meeting will be held on February 13th.
2) SCOUTS

Father Lemlin reported that the scouts are doing well and remain active.
3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC 
Rita Selby reported that Grandmas Attic served 224 customers in December and 132 so far in January.  Since December 12, 2011 19,814 have been served.  This week there is a half-price sale.
4) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin noted that faith formation had been on a hiatus during the school vacation period and is now going well.

5)  TWENTY FIVE WEEK CLUB

Father Lemlin reported that the twenty five week club had concluded. The returns were about the same as in the previous year.
6) FINANCES

Father Lemlin advised the committee that the Finance Council met in December.  The sum of $10,000 was transferred from the bazaar proceeds to the maintenance fund.  Collections average about $3500 which is sufficient to meet parish expenses.
7) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin reported that a machine has been ordered for cleaning the floor in the church hall.

8) BISHOP’S MEETING
Father Lemlin noted that a meeting took place on January 8th with Bishop Tobin and the pastors from Christ the King, Saint Mary and Saints John and James along with some others from the diocese.  The plan previously submitted was approved with some recommendations.  It was suggested that some more specifics be provided and that the church bulletins contain information about updates.  Also it was suggested that the churches continue to cooperate.
In this regard Father Lemlin advised the committee that an email had been sent asking that the pastors of Saint Mary and Saints John and James include in their bulletins opportunities for parishioners to volunteer at Grandma’s Attic.  Terry Benton will be the contact person.  Invitations to the two churches will be sent out inviting parishioners to participate in Stations of the Cross.

The confirmation class of Christ the King will merge in September 2018.  Merger of the lower grades has not been worked out yet

9) SURVEY

Father Lemlin presented proposed questions based on discussions at the previous meeting as well as suggestions sent in.  The questions were reviewed and after discussion Father Lemlin advised that he would send out the final version via email to all members for a final review.

Father Lemlin noted that the survey would be presented on a weekend similar to the Catholic Charity appeal.  The completed surveys could then be placed in the collection basket.

The next meeting will be held on February 27, 2018.
There being no further business, Peter Leighton made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Kristen Gallagher and unanimously approved.

